NOTES

TO:

Honorable Mayor and City Council Members

FROM:

Ann E. Walk City Manager

DATE:

December 15, 2021

SUBJECT:

Materials for Your Information

Please find attached the following materials for your information:

1. A memo from Don Octigan, Director of Recreation and Parks, regarding hosting the United States Tennis Association's Junior Tennis Tournament in July of 2022 and 2023

mc

Attachment



Find yourself in good company®

To:

Ann Wall, City Manager

From:

Don Octigan, Director of Recreation and Parks 200

Date:

December 15, 2021

Re:

Recreation & Parks Hosting Junior Tennis Tournaments

Greenville Recreation and Parks Department has been awarded the United States Tennis Association's (USTA) Junior Team Tennis State Championships. The tournament will be held in July of 2022 and 2023 on various courts in Greenville. The tennis facilities hosting matches include Elm Street Park, Evans Park and River Birch Tennis Center.

This event includes champions from each of the thirteen local leagues across the state who will compete for USTA North Carolina State Titles and the opportunity to advance to the USTA Southern Junior Team Tennis Sectional Championships. Players of all ages and skill levels will participate and represent over 6,000 Junior Team Tennis players in North Carolina.

Hosting this tournament over the next two years will bring a significant economic impact to the Greenville economy as well as offer local junior tennis players the opportunity to showcase their talent for the community. Athletics Division staff, along with the Parks Division, will assist tournament organizers to ensure players have a great experience in Greenville.

Please let me know if there are questions.

CC:

Michael Cowin, Deputy City Manager Heather White, Recreation & Parks Superintendent